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Welcome to Second Grade!

Juniata Park Academy

Welcome to Second Grade in Room 106 at Juniata Park Academy!  This will be an exciting year for all students as we work towards learning more about reading, writing, math, science and social studies.  
School begins PROMPTLY AT 8:20 and students should be in line in the gym by this time.  Students should not arrive any earlier than 7:45, as there is no supervision before that time.  Students will be dismissed in the schoolyard at 2:50.  Students will need to be dismissed to someone (such as a parent or older sibling) and will not be permitted to leave by themselves.  If there is foul weather, the students will be dismissed from inside the school at the door nearest the cafeteria.  If your child is absent, please send a note with them to school when they return excusing their absence.  
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The students will be eating lunch at 10:38 am this year.  Because of the early lunch, there will be a short snack time in the afternoon.  You may send in a small snack for your student to eat at this time.  
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The students will have a different “special” every day of the week this year.  The schedule is as follows:

Monday:  Gym

Tuesday:  Science

Wednesday:  Art 

Thursday:  Music

Friday:  Computers 

All children should bring a backpack to school everyday so they have a safe way to carry papers back and forth.  Please check your child’s backpack every night for important information.  Students will have a homework folder that they will bring home every night.  Papers on the left side of the folder may stay at home.  Papers on the right side need to be returned to school the next day.  

Students will have homework Monday through Thursday that will be due the next day.  Their homework assignments will be written down in their homework copybook.  Students will also be expected to read for 10 minutes every night and record what book they read in their reading log.  Students will need pencils, erasers, crayons, markers, scissors, and glue to complete homework assignments.  
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Students also need supplies in the classroom.  A list of the required supplies is attached to this letter.  If you have already sent in the supplies, THANK YOU!  If not, please send in the supplies with your child ASAP.  You can find these supplies at stores like Walmart, Dollar Tree, Kmart, Target, Office Max, etc.
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Students’ behavior is monitored by a color system.  The colors represent the following behaviors:

Green:  I had a good day!

Yellow:  I was warned about my 
behavior.

Orange:  I lost recess/special because of my behavior.

Red:  The teacher called home because of my behavior.

The students will color in their behavior chart at the end of each day.  Please check your child’s behavior chart each night and INITIAL IT so I know that you have seen it.

Students in the School District of Philadelphia are required to wear UNIFORMS every day.  The uniform consists of a navy blue collared shirt with khaki pants, shorts or skirt.  Shirts should not have pictures or designs on them.  

If you have any questions or concerns, please email me at jkirkpatrick@philasd.org or jlk429@gmail.com.  You can also call and leave a message for me at school and I will try to get back to you as soon as possible.  

I look forward to meeting you and getting to know all of your children this year!  Thank you in advance for all of your support!

Sincerely, 

Second Grade Teacher

Jennifer Bertagni
